-----Original Message-----

From: Paula H. Hogan [mailto:hogan@hoganfinancial.com] 

Sent: Monday, March 21, 2005 5:39 PM

To: comments@taxreformpanel.gov

Cc: hogan@hoganfinancial.com

Subject: 

The time is right to allow -- not require -- spouses to consolidate their IRAs into a "joint marital IRA".  Everyone would benefit: 

-       Investors and their advisors would stop wasting time trying to

implement an overall family investment strategy through a portfolio needlessly split into several "buckets".  

-       Brokerage firms would gain efficiencies by aggregating accounts-and

investors would have less paperwork.

-       Married couples who aggregate accounts would save money on IRA

maintenance fees, and they would more easily meet the account minimums of brokerage firms and mutual fund companies.  

-       The newly widowed could complete the IRA rollover with minimal

effort, and would not have to deal with the hassle of an inherited IRA.

-       Divorcing parties could split a joint account at least as easily as

individual accounts.  

-       The joint marital IRA would be optional -- couples could retain

their separate IRAs if they choose, as spouses well might, either for purely personal reasons or to maintain optimal tax deferral when there is a big age difference between the spouses. The proposal holds up even as one thinks through the details.  For example, the government would not lose income tax revenue because married persons already use a joint life expectancy table for mandatory distributions. There is a comparable result with estate taxation:  the joint marital IRA would be non-taxable at the first spouse's death, and taxable at the second spouse's death, which is the same treatment under current tax law for single IRAs that are rolled over by the surviving spouse.  

It is important to note that the joint marital IRA would be voluntary. Spouses with strong personal preferences about maintaining separate accounts could continue to do so.  For example, couples in a second marriage, each of whom has children from a prior marriage, may want to keep separate IRAs. Likewise, spouses who differ greatly in age could make an individual choice between optimizing income tax deferral (by keeping separate IRAs) or minimizing administrative burden (by combining IRAs into a joint marital IRA).  

Ideally the joint marital IRA would be reversible so that couples could split the joint marital IRA back into separate IRAs.  Of course, some basic tracing rules must be used to track relative contributions from, and distributions to, each spouse.  But these rules could parallel the current rules that apply to individuals who must track deductible versus nondeductible contributions to their IRAs. A joint marital IRA would recognize that spouses are a fundamental economic unit in our society, and that it is administratively burdensome to ignore that fact in our tax code.  

As a financial advisor, I am acutely aware of the unnecessary administrative burden created by a family having to maintain multiple IRA accounts and urge the committee to remedy this problem along with the larger issues inherent in tax reform. 
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